
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter: Term 1 Week 11 2022 
Principal’s Message: 
Term 1 is nearly complete and it is great to finish the term with parents able to enter on site to participate in 

the Easter Hat Parade and Awards Assembly. It has been a trying term with both staff and students impacted 

by Covid. We thank the school community for your understanding during these uncertain times. 

The P&C Annual General Meeting was held last week and the amount of support was terrific.  

The P&C Executive is: 

President- Caryn Dunstan 

Vice President- Belinda Bowling and Kristie Lee Colling 

Secretary – Rosanne White 

Treasurer - Helen Wright 

I would like to thank the P&C Executive for their ongoing commitment to improving the education of 

students at Westlawn Public School. 

 

Attendance and absences  

Parents of children from Kindergarten to Year 12 must ensure their children attend school every day. On 

occasion, your child may need to be absent from school. Justified reasons for student absences may include:  

• being sick or having an infectious disease  

• having an unavoidable medical appointment  

• being required to attend a recognised religious holiday  

• exceptional or urgent family circumstances e.g. attending a funeral. 

 Parents must provide an explanation for absences to the school within 7 days from the first day of any 

period of absence. Where an explanation has not been received within the 7-day timeframe, the school will 

record the absence as unjustified on the student's record. We are always willing to work with families to 

improve the attendance of students. 

 

New covid measures that families may not be sure about. 

All family and community members are able to attend assemblies and parades. 

All volunteers working with students require double vaccination, (see your classroom teacher if you are 

available to volunteer). 

If your child is self isolating or absent due to covid- student learning is through the online learning packages: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/.../2022-digital.../primary 

and select the appropriate year level. 

 

Always report to the office to sign in if volunteering or to sign your child in/out if arriving late or leaving 

early. 
I wish all families a happy and safe Easter break and look forward to seeing all students back Wednesday 
April 27.  

Westlawn Public School  
Strive to Achieve 
 

Tel: 02 6642 7466 
Email: westlawn-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/learning-at-home/2022-digital-learning-packs/primary?fbclid=IwAR2ZAsQn3wb-T5jkh-sGSSeLw_pSnS4ttFCs7qfu_ttvn9BM_hCoCrGaKsU


Sporting News  

North Coast Cricket Trials 

Ethan and Jerrash will have to wait even longer to play for the MNC at the North Coast Cricket trials. The 

wet weather has forced this event to be postponed until Term 3. 

North Coast Touch Footy Trials 

Jye and Cooper played for the Mid North Coast Touch Footy team at the North Coast trial on March 24. 

Both boys played very well, however were unsuccessful in being selected in the North Coast team. 

Mid North Coast Boys and Girls Hockey Trial 

These trials were held in Coffs Harbour on March 23. Cooper, Jye, Jacob, Henry, Toby, Lucas, Oskar, Chad, 

Elsie and Gracie mixed it with the best hockey players in the area. Congratulations to Jacob, Henry, Toby 

and Lucas who were selected for the boy’s team and to Elsie and Gracie for their selection in the girls side. 

Students will play for their MNC team at the North Coast Hockey trial on Friday 29 April. Best of luck to 

you all! 

Mid North Coast Rugby League Trial Results 

The MNC RL trials were held on March 22 in Coffs Harbour. There were two age divisions involved – U11s 

and Opens. 

Cooper, Harley, Jak and Jye played in the U11s division while Kye, Nayte, Taylen, Kobi and Levi trialled 

for selection in the Opens side. 

Congratulations to Cooper for his selection at lock for the MNC U11s team and to Kye who was chosen to 

play second-row for the Opens side. Both boys will now play at the North Coast Rugby League trials to be 

held on May 28. Great stuff boys! 

Primary Sport for Term 1 

Community Sport will conclude this Friday April 8. Please send your child’s sport money this Thursday to 

allow students to depart for sport immediately after assembly on Friday morning. Money will be refunded 

should sport be cancelled due to wet weather. 

Costs and equipment needed: 

A reminder for all students to please ensure you have a drink bottle to take to your community sport venue. 

Hockey - Cost $5 (inc. bus fare). All equipment is provided however, participants must have their own 

mouth guard, hat and water. 

Tennis - Cost $7 (inc. bus fare). All equipment is provided. Please take a hat and water. 

Ten Pin Bowling - Cost $6.50 Bottle of water is optional. 

KidsFit - Cost $4. Take a bottle of water. 

Indoor Soccer - Cost $4. Take a bottle of water. 

Gymnastics - Cost $7. Take a bottle of water. 



Sporting dates to remember 

Clarence Cross Country Carnival – Friday 29 April at Barnier Park, Junction Hill (T2, W1) 

School Photo Catch Up Day  - School photo catch up day is this Thursday 7th April for siblings and 

individual photos that were missed on photo day. We are asking if girls could wear their green uniform and 

boys their green shirts and grey shorts. No sports shirts please. 

Infants Award Assembly - Term 1 - Friday 8/4/22 at 11:40am in our school hall. 
Parents of students receiving a Teacher, Bronze or Silver Award will be notified by class teachers and are 

welcome to attend this assembly.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Westlawn PS and The BIG VEGGIE CRUNCH 
Students at WPS participated in the Big Veggie Crunch again this year. It is 
a great opportunity to remind us all of the importance of a healthy 
lifestyle. We were very lucky to have received a large donation of high 
quality, fresh and tasty fruits & Vegetables from our local greengrocer, 
Farmer Lou! We would love to say a great big thanks to Farmer Lou's, as 
without their generosity, the day would not have been possible. The 
students thoroughly enjoyed the delicious fruits and vegetables made 
available to them. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 



WESTLAWN PUBLIC SCHOOL CALENDAR TERM 1 2022 
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STUDENTS RETURN FOR TERM 2 ON WEDNESDAY 27TH APRIL 2022 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

Happy 

Easter 
 


